UCG Yuma Announcements
June 20, 2020

REGULAR ANNOUNCEMENTS
· Sabbath Services on June 20 @ 2:30pm held ONLINE, a link to services will be emailed to you for the hookup.
· Sermon Speaker:   Mr. Phillip Edwards
· Sermon Title:         
· Synopsis:               
· Prayer Request: Carol Handy ~ Carol was scheduled for surgery yesterday. The doctors decided not to go through with it because her heart could not take the surgery. She is in a lot of pain, so please keep her in your prayers for her strength and recovery.
· Bible Study: Wed evening @ 8:00pm (June 24) 
· 
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Personal from the President...

Dear fellow servants of God,

Answering a Call for Change

Following the tragic death of George Floyd at the hands of a Minneapolis, Minnesota, policeman, protests against oppression--ironically, many of them violent--exploded in more than 350 cities across America. The demonstrations jumped international borders, with related protests against racism and racial oppression--including protests about the history and acts of the former British Empire--erupting in more than 60 countries across the globe.
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The book, The Fire Next Time, that James Baldwin wrote in 1963 on the centenary of the 1863 Emancipation Proclamation, has become a headline in current coverage, including a recent cover article of the internationally renowned Economist magazine.

The Economist account noted that the Minneapolis event became a spark, one that ignited a fire that spread around the world: "The fire this time is burning for the same reasons it has so often in the past...whenever America suffers misfortune, black America suffers most." But this time there is a new power, one "that comes from belonging to a crowd that has suddenly found its voice, and which demands to be heard."

Many now call for change. What form will it take? And for us as Christians, how should a disciple of Jesus Christ respond?

The Church of God community is no stranger to racial issues. I personally witnessed church racial segregation at the 1966 Feast of Tabernacles in Big Sandy, Texas. I had recently traveled through the Soviet Union for six weeks as a translator and photographer with Herman Hoeh, managing editor of the Plain Truth magazine. Dr. Hoeh invited me to make a few remarks about the significance of the trip to about 12,000 members and families attending there.

As I looked over the crowd, I was taken aback. A very large group of black families was segregated together. In a now-obvious reflection of cultural trends of the times, the church misunderstood certain Bible verses and here was the result. The application of this misunderstanding physically segregated church members by race, which was, of course, not right.

Thankfully, that policy based on societal expectations and biblical misunderstanding ended, and our understanding improved. Unfortunately, remnants remained, particularly in pockets around the world. As people join the Body of Christ, wrong cultural attitudes need to be abandoned. We have made progress--more is needed.

But even back then, as we believe now, we understood that all people have access to the incredible human potential--the capacity to become a literal child of God (1 John 3:2) and live in glory for all eternity as a member of the God family. What is most important is that we fully understand how God views us and then rise to that standard.

What is God's view of us now as literal children? "There is neither Jew nor Greek, there is neither slave [bondservant] nor free, there is no male and female, for you are all one in Christ Jesus" (Galatians 3:28, English Standard Version).

Jesus Christ, whose incomprehensible sacrifice cleared the way for all to be reconciled to God, is the gateway to the true end of this current conflict.

In these times of upheaval, it is critical to remember that when God created all things through Jesus Christ (Hebrews 1:2; Colossians 1:16), marvelous diversity was the result. Whether Asian, African, Caucasian, Latin or other background, God pronounced all of it good. Concerning the Kingdom of God--the ultimate goal and objective of every disciple of Jesus Christ--God makes no differentiation to imply that one race is superior to any other. All are equal before Him. His goal, His desire, is that we all become one in Christ.

So, how do we respond to a call for change?

First, we must remember that when Jesus came the first time, many thought (or wanted) Jesus to be a political deliverer to put Israel in place as a global-dominating world power. Even moments before a resurrected Jesus ascended to His Father, the apostles were still wondering about that possibility: "Lord, will You at this time restore the kingdom to Israel?" (Acts 1:6).

Despite living on this earth armed with all authority (John 17:2; Matthew 28:18), Jesus never incited political rebellion against Roman authorities or government leaders, despite having numerous opportunities.

Second, we should note that the spiritual instructions and commands that Jesus gave apply to all people. The Beatitudes are color-blind. This includes the statement: "Blessed are the peacemakers, for they shall be called sons of God" (Matthew 5:9). Jesus--who is our coming King--left instructions with authority. Even the apostles recognized that salvation was available to all and that all held responsibilities for obedience (Acts 15).

Third, true freedom is only available through Jesus Christ. "I tell you the truth, everyone who sins is a slave of sin. A slave is not a permanent member of the family, but a son is part of the family forever. So if the Son sets you free, you are truly free" (John 8:34-36, New Living Translation).

In this time of upheaval, we should all be active and careful listeners, whatever our background. Decades worth of hidden hurt and fear now lie open to all. Healing must take place, but the task will be challenging.

Paul tells us to be imitators of God and live a life of love. In this time, that means we are to be intolerant of racial slurs. We understand and appreciate that all people will have the opportunity to achieve their incredible human potential, and we treat them like it. Where there is strife, we sow peace as peacemakers. Our thoughts, speech, and behavior should be free of coarse speech, including online comments. As Paul directs us: "Let there be no filthiness nor foolish talk nor crude joking, which are out of place, but instead let there be thanksgiving" (Ephesians 5:4, ESV).

In the immediate days ahead, what is our response? God wants to see "all the members care for each other. If one part suffers, all the parts suffer with it, and if one part is honored, all the parts are glad. All of you together are Christ's body, and each of you is a part of it" (1 Corinthians 12:21-27, NLT).

What is our part in change? Consider this: are we praying that more should receive access to the precious truth we hold, and that more people from all walks of life will be called and join our fellowship? Are we conducting ourselves in such a fashion that people can openly see Jesus Christ in us? We are promised a better life, now and in the world to come. Can those outside catch a glimpse of the coming Kingdom of God in our lives today?

Here's our part: instead of engaging in contentious protest, "Do all that you can to live in peace with everyone" (Romans 12:18, NLT). Answer the call for change: "Don't copy the behavior and customs of this world, but let God transform you into a new person by changing the way you think" (Romans 12:2, NLT).

In Christ's service,
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Victor Kubik


From Ministerial and Member Services...

Dear Ministers and Members,

Meeting Halls Conducive to Worshiping God

God's people have worshiped Him in a tabernacle in the wilderness, in King Solomon's glorious temple, in Zerubbabel's not nearly as glorious temple, in King Herod's refurbished temple, in synagogues, in Pella, in scattered homes, in a fabulous auditorium in Pasadena, California, and in various and sundry meeting halls around the world.

God has allowed various "houses of worship" throughout the ages.

Certainly, the worship of God is vastly more important than the building in which we assemble. Recently, we have been worshiping God online, as a temporary measure. Many of us are going back to worship at halls in our local areas in the United States and around the world. Moreover, many more congregations will be reopening services soon.

Does it matter in what type of building we meet to worship God? Obviously, it does matter!

We should strive to meet in the best hall God provides for us! We should seek out halls that are inspiring and conducive to worshiping God. Of course, we have some limitations--as we must be responsible stewards, managing the blessings God bestows upon us in a way in which He would be most pleased.

I believe I speak for those in leadership positions on the Council and in the Administration of the United Church of God--we desire that all local congregations meet in a hall that is uplifting and conducive to worshiping our Great God and His Son, Jesus Christ!

We are in favor of owning our own buildings where it makes good fiscal sense, and as long as God provides the finances to do so. Of course, we have many other financial considerations in our two-fold mission of "preaching the gospel" and "preparing a people" for Christ's return.

We have been able to build and to purchase some meeting halls scattered throughout the world. We will continue to do so as God gives opportunity and opens doors for us.

In the recent 2020 congregational survey, we asked your input about meeting halls and you gave us much to consider. We were certainly well aware of the desire and the need to have suitable meeting halls, whether owned or rented. The survey confirmed that many of you believe as we do along these lines.

Personally, I believe that God will provide better and more suitable halls to meet in as we apply ourselves and show ourselves diligent in seeking out such locations. In my own experience as a pastor, I have seen this to be true firsthand on a number of occasions. Once a diligent search was made for a better hall, it wasn't long, in most cases, that God provided a nicer hall that suited our needs more fully. Of course, exercising patience is also important because it often takes a good deal of our time and effort before God provides.

Congregations should seek out a more suitable meeting place if one is needed and desired. Our pastors are already spread very thin in many cases (another truth to which the recent survey attested), so in some cases improvements may not be realized unless members are also committed to looking for a better meeting place.

Concerning purchasing our own buildings, to do so needs to make good financial sense and many factors must be considered carefully. We have had a few pastors approach us with a proposal to purchase a building. All such proposals are carefully considered and, in some cases, have been approved by the Council. In many cases, the best option is to rent an available meeting hall, but we are open to considering any viable proposal that makes good fiscal sense.

To the statement on the recent survey, "Our current meeting hall serves our local needs well," 81% of respondents either "Agreed" or "Strongly Agreed." While a large majority of our congregations have suitable meeting halls, nearly 20% of respondents feel that their meeting hall is not meeting the congregation's needs.

Looking back on a certain time in my ministry, I must admit that I could have done a better job seeking a more suitable hall for one such local congregation. It is easy to neglect doing so, with all the other responsibilities a pastor must consider--as he often pastors multiple congregations spread over many miles. Typically, with the approval of the pastor, a number of members would volunteer to scout out available halls in their area and make recommendations to the pastor or to a committee designated to find a better hall. Working together is often the key to making things happen!

Here are only a few comments of the many that were received regarding the suitability of local meeting halls.

"Where we meet for services is great, but when we have visitors it can be kind of tight. I know if our group continues to grow, and I pray that it does, I think we will have to look to find a new place to have services."

"We meet in the back hall of a church where there is a lot of storage. There is no mother's room with any sound barrier. We have had visitors with kids express how difficult it is. The hall is not nice and there is a large amount of work involved with setting up folding chairs, clean up, etc."

"If we had our own church building we would be able to have more frequent socials and activities."

"Our current hall is often decorated for worldly holidays, which is confusing for visitors, and annoying to the rest of us. Our pastor is discussing renting a different facility during December and into January each year until the decorations are taken down. But they also decorate for Easter and Halloween. It would be hard to find a place that doesn't have this. But otherwise, it is a good arrangement."

"Just purchased our building. The congregation is very loving and helpful."

"We need a meeting hall with a kitchen where we can warm the food for the potlucks and a place to socialize with the other members and families."

"We have our own building now, which I believe has greatly increased our congregation's feelings of togetherness, permanence, and stability."

"I know that we are looking for a building that will better meet our needs to have classroom space, enough space to hold combined services, a mother's room, parent's room, etc."

"The hall we meet in is drab and has mold in the basement, which often can be smelled upstairs where we meet. The kitchen is very small and barely usable."

"I love my local congregation. Our biggest concerns are with our meeting hall (held at a middle school). The schools often overlap our meetings with other activities held very close in proximity and these are oftentimes distracting and disruptive. We've also been rushed out because the organizers of the school rentals have failed to mention we need to be gone due to other bookings. The school is also very poorly kept in cleanliness; we've gone beyond our responsibilities to help clean. Many ordeals have been frustrating, but I understand we are diligently saving and working to have a hall of our own. Praying for God's guidance in this."

Brethren, let us all pray that God will provide wonderful places in which we may meet to worship and praise Him!

Owning a building is not as important as meeting in an uplifting and suitable hall. So, if you don't like the situation you are in regarding your local meeting hall, pray about it and seek a better place in which to meet, fellowship, and worship. Trust that God will provide, but let's all do our part in seeking halls conducive to worshiping the God who owns it all!

Wishing you all a very inspiring and peaceful Sabbath!

In God's love and service,
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Inside United Podcast
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Gary Petty - The Mercy Effect, Part 3

In Part 3 of their discussion on his book, The Mercy Effect, Gary Petty talks with Victor Kubik about the influence mercy gives us over our lives and how we can use it to remedy injustice.
https://www.ucg.org/inside-united-podcast/inside-united-podcast-166-gary-petty-the-mercy-effect-part-3

Send us your questions, comments, or suggestions at podcast@ucg.org.

Listen to past episodes at https://www.ucg.org/inside-united-podcast


Friday Night Teen Bible Discussion - June 26

(Please announce in all U.S. congregations)

We are excited about the launching of our live Bible Study program for teens! United Youth Camps is sponsoring six Friday night Bible discussions beginning next Friday evening, June 26. Camp directors will record a 45 minute interactive study for each week based on the theme from Ecclesiastes 12:1 "Remember Your Creator in the Days of your Youth."

The Bible discussion will be password protected, so it is necessary for all teens to get the password from their pastor this Sabbath--today. Teens, your pastor may choose to email you this password or you may contact him. Please do not share the password with anyone, but be sure you get the password ahead of time.

The Bible Study video and Zoom discussion begin at 8 p.m. Eastern/7 p.m. Central or 7 p.m. Pacific/8 p.m. Mountain (pick your time). Log onto uyc.ucg.org at one of these two times Friday evening, June 26. We hope these Bible studies and discussions will be a great way for our teens to learn about God and connect with each other.

-- Steve Nutzman/Teen Camp Directors
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